
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 17, 2021 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

    Councilman David Acosta (arrived at 6:13 p.m.) 

Councilman Paul F. Spinelli 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

 

  

 Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. was absent. 

 

 Also present were: Richard Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

 

 President Arthur led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 8, 2020 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall; 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

President Arthur asked if anyone from the public would like to comment. 

 

There being no one to be heard, the Clerk reviewed the agenda.  The Clerk advised Council members to 

review their copy of the annual audit in advance of the resolution on next Tuesday’s agenda. 

 

 Councilman Vargas updated several Recreation issues and reminded everyone about the PAL Family 

Fun Day this Saturday from 11 a.m. until 4 p.m. 

 

 Councilman Spinelli asked Administrator Dickenson to have Director Lillie offer his comments 

regarding the use of electric vehicles.  Administrator Dickenson responded that when Mayor Fanucci gets back 

the matter will be further discussed.  Councilman Spinelli noted the Food Truck Festival on Landis Avenue this 

Sunday.  ‘Heathers – the Musical’ concludes its run at Landis Theater this weekend. 

 

 Business Administrator Dickenson advised everyone about Friday’s parade, beginning at 5 p.m. starting 

at West Avenue and going east on Landis Avenue to City Hall.  The parade is to honor the Pigtail softball World 

Series Champions. 

 

 Solicitor Tonetta noted the recent passing of John Pierantozzi, a long-time member of the Zoning Board 

of Adjustment.  President Arthur offered Council’s condolences to the Pierantozzi family. 

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman Spinelli, to 

adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilman Acosta 

      Councilman Spinelli 

      Councilman Vargas 

       President Arthur 

 

 

 

 

             

               Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

                           President of Council 

ATTEST:                       

   

 

                 

       

 Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


